
The District 3 Dispatch

District 3 Job’s Daughters
If you know of a young lady between the age 10 to 19 looking for a fun Masonic youth group to join 
we are always accepting petitions for membership.  We have two bethels in District 3, Bethel 16 in 
Chambersburg and Bethel 19 in Mechanicsburg.



Event Announcements

December 4, 2024
Grand Lodge Communication, Philadelphia, PA

December 14, 2024
Pennsylvania Lodge of Research

December 16, 2024
Business of the Lodge

Notes from the Editor: Please submit 
you inputs for next month NLT the 
26th unless you have pending activi-
ties that you want to include.

2025 Official Visit Schedule

361 – February 13
586 – February 21
262 – March 13
143 – March 14 with the Grand Master
443 – March 18
315 – April 3
302 – April 7
260 – April 15
774 – May 12
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Fraternal Greetings Brethren!
	

With December comes the Worshipful Master’s installa-
tions. This is an exciting time for the incoming Worshipful 
Masters. They have heard that the installation ceremony 
is very “interesting”. They have no idea what lays ahead for 
them but cannot wait till that time comes to be installed as 
the Master of their Lodge. They have done their planning are 
now ready to step to the East and lead. They have earned the 
respect of the Lodge by demonstrating that they are willing 
to do the work that is required of them as the Past Masters 
have before them! I congratulate each of the incoming Wor-
shipful Masters. May your year in the East be a rewarding 
time in your Masonic career as my year was.

I congratulate each elected officer taking a place in the 
Lodge on Saint John’s Day next. Now is the time to complete 
your ritual work and plan for your year in the East. The East 

is earned in your Lodge by your willingness to do the “work”. If you do not have a mentor at this 
point please pick a Brother to guide you as you travel toward the East. Remember that the Past 
Masters in your Lodge are a wealth of knowledge. They have already made the mistakes that you 
will need to know about before you become Worshipful Master. I’m sure that if you ask a question 
or if you need a hand figuring something out, they will help you in any way they can. Enjoy your 
time as an elected officer of your Lodge. The East is just over the horizon and coming quickly.

I wish each Brother a happy holiday season. Be safe as you travel to your different Lodge and 
personal activities. I will see you in the new year.

Have a great day in Freemasonry!!

Brother Jeffrey R. Miller
District Deputy Grand Master

From the Desk of Brother Jeffrey R. Miller

District Deputy Grand Master, Third Masonic District



From the Desk of Brother Kenneth W. Womack, P.M.

Principal, Third Masonic District School of Instruction

I hope everyone had a safe and enjoyable Thanksgiving and 
plenty of time to spend with family and friends. It is a great time 
of year, not only because it begins what is traditionally our “hol-
iday season,” but for us as Freemasons, we do our annual rituals 
(elections and installations) and prepare ourselves for the excite-
ment of the upcoming Masonic year. 

At the SOI on November 25th, we focused on the open installa-
tion now required in all Lodges. Hopefully, you were able to get 
all questions answered and are ready for the installation. Since 
this is one of the few times non-Masons get to see Masonic ritual, 
it is important that you make a special effort to have the ritual 
well-hearsed. Pay attention to the details. Is all the regalia in the 
right place? Do you know when and where Masonic clothing is 

removed? Do you know how to properly present regalia and other documents and tools? 
Do you know the correct way to turn when escorting a new officer to his station? These 
are details you need to rehearse to be fully ready for a well-done installation. If you would 
like to have a principal attend your Lodge rehearsal for election and/or installation of of-
ficers, please let one of us know as soon as possible and we will make every effort to have 
someone attend.

    
At the December 16th SOI (third Monday and not the fourth Monday), we will do the 

Business of the Lodge. The intent of this session is for new WMs and officers for the up-
coming Masonic year to review BOL and to make sure you are ready for that first Lodge 
meeting in January. For those new WMs and incoming officers, particularly the WM, SW, 
JW, Secretary, SD and Pursuivant, please make a special effort to attend this meeting. 
Incoming officers should review this ritual before SOI to make sure you don’t have any 
questions that we could answer in this session. We will pay particular attention to receiv-
ing and voting on petitions and the reception of the DDGM. Again, our hope is that this 
session will get all new officers off to a great start for next year. For current and repeating 
WMs, if you can attend, you can share your experience and some of the things that helped 
you be successful in the East.

 



For those of you who would like to get your calendar for next year updated early, the 
Region 2 Sectional School is on Saturday, Mar 22, 2025, at the York Masonic Center. Dis-
trict 3 will exemplify BOL. Currently I have no information on the Spring visit to District 
Three by our Regional Instructor for Region Two, Brother Paul A. Sutcliffe, Jr. Hopefully 
we will have this information by SOI on Monday, December 16th.

Lastly Brethren, I wish you and your families a wonderful Holiday Season and a Happy 
New Year.

Sincerely & fraternally,
Brother Kenneth W. Womack
Principal, District 3 SOI



Grand Lodge of Pa. Schedule

Dec. 4
Grand Lodge Communication, Philadelphia, PA

Dec. 14
Pennsylvania Lodge of Research

2025 District 3 School Of Instruction Schedule
Monthly SOI Meetings @ 7:30 p.m.

Jan. 27 Funeral Service/Examination of a Visitor/
Balloting - Lodge No. 143

Feb. 24 Business of the Lodge (50-year pin pre-
sentation) - Region 2 Sectional Team

Mar. 24 Entered Apprentice/Fellow Craft Mason 
Degrees - Lodge No. 260

Apr. 28 Master Mason Degree - Lodge No. 262

May 26 Table Lodge/Protocol/Mentoring - Lodge 
No. 361

Aug. 25 Master Mason Degree/Low Vale Prepara-
tion - Low Vale Team*

Sep. 22 Entered Apprentice/Fellow Craft Mason 
Degrees - Lodge No. 315

Oct. 27 Election/Installation of Officers - Lodge 
No. 443

Nov. 24 Master Mason Degree - Lodge No. 586

Dec. 22 Business of the Lodge - Incoming Masters

*Mount Zion Lodge No. 774

REGIONAL SCHOOLS OF INSTRUCTION

DATE LOCATION

Saturday, March 22, 2025 - Regional School of 
Instruction - York

REGION 2 OFFICER TRAINING SEMINARS

DATE & LOCATION(S)

Saturday, March 8, 2025
York Masonic Center
400 Masonic Drive
York, Pa 17406

Saturday, March 22, 2025
Valley of Harrisburg, AASR
2701 North 3rd Street
Harrisburg, PA 17110

Saturday, April 5, 2025
West Reading Masonic Center
400 South Seventh Street
Reading, Pa 19611



Around the District

Be An Active Member!

Third Masonic District School of Instruction
The 3rd Masonic District School of Instruction (SOI) is scheduled 

to be held on the fourth Monday of each month (with exception to 
June and July) at 7:30 p.m. at Big Spring Lodge located at 131 Cen-
terville Rd, Newville, PA, 17241. 

Our next SOI will be on December 16, 2024. The work of the 
evening will be Business of the Lodge presented by the incoming 
Masters. All Master Masons are welcome to attend and learn more 
about our rituals and the Masonic craft. Remember to bring your 
Candidates so they may participate in District 3 Mentoring.

The Masonic Blood and Organ Donor Program promotes Masonic blood drives throughout 
Pennsylvania, heightens awareness and provides educational materials on sharing the gift of life 
through blood and organ donation. All Pennsylvania Masons are eligible for membership in the 
Masonic Blood and Organ Donor Program. To become a member complete the New Member 
Form.  Dues are not required for membership in the Blood and Organ Donor Program; however, 
we still have operating expenses. Donations are greatly appreciated. Thank you for your contin-
ued support of this vital program.



The History of The Masonic Lite Podcast
After attending a meeting of the Pennsylvania Academy of Masonic 

Knowledge in 2015, two Lancaster Co. Masons, Pete Ruggeri and Larry 
Merris conceived the surreal notion of creating a podcast and dedicat-
ing to their fellow masons, to talk about their experiences in Freema-
sonry.  Sure, there were other masonic podcasts, but they were very 
cerebral not at all what these two had in mind.  Their idea was to create 
an unstuffy, conversational, and humorous approach to the craft.  Their 
hope was to get 10-15 people to listen to their ridiculous ramblings.

In the 8th year of the reign of Obama, on the 6th day of the Julian cal-
endar April, the Masonic Lite Podcast was born!  In a recording studio 

in Lancaster, where a producer named Mason (who was not a mason!) handled the tech stuff, 
what would become the 2nd most listened to masonic podcast began!  It was funded out of the 
pockets of Pete and Larry!

The early episodes were mostly a ‘what’s been happening in Freemasonry in general, and Lan-
caster Co. in particular.’  On episode 8, Jack Harley, a PM from Ephrata Lodge No. 665 was a guest, 
and by episode 20, Jack had become a regular co-host.  Topics began to broaden to include a 
discussion of the effectiveness of ‘1-day Classes,’ the newly established Almoners Fund by the 
Grand Lodge, and the podcast’s first international guest, when a brother from Australia, who had 
his own podcast, was a guest.  If the 1-Day class and Almoners Fund  discussion wasn’t enough to 
grab the attention of the Grand Lodge, when the discussion of the title of a West Wing TV series 
episode, which happened to be a masonic ‘word’ aired, the suspicion was full blown and led to the 
now infamous “Lost Episode!”

There’s a saying that there is no such thing as ‘bad press’ and the same can be said for MLP.  The 
frank discussion and breadth of topics only led to more listenership.  This growth of listenership 
only grew further when guests such as the Supreme Grand Commander of the Scottish Rite, 
NMJ, and other masonic dignitaries from around the country began to appear as guests.  

By 2017, the recording sessions had moved to Pete’s basement (aka Monarch Studios), where 
Pete’s dobermans were constantly plotting on how best to eat Jack alive!  By 2018, several listen-
ers had pitched in to build a studio in the basement of Ephrata Lodge No. 665 where the perma-
nent home of MLP lives today, deep beneath the Wine and Spirits store! Near the end of 2018, 
a truly momentous interview occurred when then Grand Master S. Eugene Herritt came on the 
show as a guest!  The guys all put their dues cards on the table at the beginning of the show fig-
uring that if they were still there by the end of the show, then they did ok!

Masonic Insight

A Series In Masonic Education



2019 began with the introduction of a new co-host and a new producer!  Needing a produc-
er replacement, Josh “Lamberton” was brought in beginning on episode 67.  On the same epi-
sode, Tim Dedman, PM of Eureka-West Shore Lodge No. 302 in Mechanicsburg became the first 
non-Lancaster Co co-host.  The show continued to grow in listenership.  When frequently asked, 
Larry reports that the show is listened to by 2 million listeners in 14 countries, and on 3 planets!  
On a serious note, at one point, the show was actually the #1 comedy podcast in Bulgaria!

2020 was the COVID year, and also led to the development and broadcast of MLP’s Digital Order 
of the Knights Quarantine, a special production developed to raise money for the National Meals 
on Wheels (we had hoped for a masonic charity, but that’s a much longer story!).  We hoped to get 
30-40 people to send us $30 for the charity and to tune into a Zoom call to view.  The production 
and subsequent jewels helped us to raise over $10,000!

With lodges closed for most of the year due to the pandemic, MLP became the go-to place for 
masonic education!  We’ve had 100s of brethren report that they depended in MLP for their ma-
sonic education during COVID.  In addition to continue to produce about 2 shows monthly, the 
team members are regularly asked to present lodge programs on the podcast, where even more 
masons learn about the podcast.

In all, we’ve had 3 sitting Grand Masters (and 1 past Grand Master), 1 Sovereign Grand Master, 1 
Grand High Priest, several other deputies and officers, and dozens of dues paying masons who’ve 
lived interesting lives as guests!  The show that’s best described as 5 friends sitting around a table 
discussing Freemasonry continues to grow.  In early 2023, our founder, friend, and brother Pete 
Ruggeri passed away, but the show continues his vision of having a show that presents the ‘lighter 
side’ of Freemasonry.  Sometime in mid-2024, we will record our 200th episode, all of which can 
be listened to on your favorite podcast app, or by going to  https://masoniclite.podcastpage.io

Tim Dedman, PM, Secretary
Eureka-West Shore Lodge No. 302
 
 





George Washington Lodge No. 143

74 South Second Street, Chambersburg, PA 17201

Second Friday of each month at 7:30 p.m.

Worshipful Master: Brother Todd E. Foltz, PM
Website: http://gw143.org/

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/georgewashingtonlodge143

Ladies Night: May 11, 2024

Greetings from the East,

November has been a great month! There is a lot to be thankful for: Thanks to our Veterans! 
Thanks to our incoming officer line! Thanks for new Brethren!

It has been a good year but the time has come to hand the reins over to the incoming officer 
line. We will have an open installation of officers on Friday December 13th. Meal at 6:30PM and 
meeting at 7:30PM.

A special thank you to everyone who has helped to make this year a success!

I wish everyone a blessed holiday season

Sincerely and Fraternally,
Todd E. Foltz, PM, Worshipful Master



Carlisle Lodge No. 260

1236 Holly Pike, Carlisle, PA, 17013

Third Tuesday of each month at 7:30 p.m.

Worshipful Master: Brother Benjamin D. Bualat
Website: http://carlisle260.org/

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/St.Johns.260

Ladies Night: TBD

Brethren,

It is already December and Saint John’s Day (December 27th) is rapidly approaching.  I would 
like to take this opportunity to thank you for the help and support during my time in the East.  It 
is not just the Past Masters that assist and shape a Worshipful Master.  It is the experiences born 
from interfacing and working with one’s fellow officers and the lodge members that really shape 
how the year pans out.  I have had a great year in the East and thank all lodge members the as-
sistance, participation, camaraderie, and support!  

As one chapter ends so opens another.  Brother Brandon T. Benner will be taking the reins of 
our lodge beginning on Saint John’s Day and will be installed in an Open Installation on December 
17th.  Please provide him the welcoming and support you have given me.  

As per usual, I implore each of you to call a brother, or two, who has not been attending meet-
ings, and ask them why?  If you have not been coming to our meetings, please let us know why so 
we can make reasonable adjustments to facilitate your attendance.

I pray that the Great Architect continues to provide you with good gifts and graces.

God Bless – Benjamin D. Bualat, WM



Orrstown Lodge No. 262

3442 Orrstown Rd. Orrstown PA 17244

Thursday, on or before, the full moon at 7:30 p.m.

Worshipful Master: Brother Carl F. Calder, PS
Website: https://orrstown262.org/

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/OrrstownLodgeNo262

Ladies Night: April 27, 2024

Greetings from the East,

At the November stated meeting of Orrstown Lodge No. 262 we cel-
ebrated our 25-year members, our nations Veterans, and held our an-
nual election of officers. We congratulate Brother Warren DW Scott 
on being elected to the SW chair, and Brother James W. Sleighter, PM 
being elected to the JW chair. All other officers will remain in their re-
spective chairs.

We also congratulate our 25-year members: Brothers William C. Ad-
ams – March 4, 1999, David J. Labuda – October 28, 1999, Duite E. Ricker 

– November 24, 1999, Robert A. Roberts – April 1, 1999, Timothy G. Varner – June 3, 1999. 

Our December meeting will be held on December 12, 2024, at 7:30 PM. A Christmas meal will be 
held in the Friendship Room prior to the meeting at 6:30 PM served by Brother Matthew R. Hoch, 
PM. Program will be open installation of officers.

Please come visit Orrstown Lodge and enjoy the fellowship of your Brothers.

Brother Carl F. Calder, PS 
Worshipful Master, 
Orrstown Lodge No. 262



Eureka West-Shore Lodge No. 302

910 South Market Street, Mechanicsburg, PA 17055

First Monday of each month at 7:30 p.m.

Worshipful Master: Brother Robert E. McCaleb III
Website: https://eureka302.org/

Facebook Page: https://www.facebook.com/EurekaWestShoreLodge302

Facebook Group: https://www.facebook.com/groups/EurekaWestShoreLodge302

Ladies Night: September 28, 2024

Greetings from the East, 

A Stated Meeting of Eureka West-Shore No. 302, Free and Accepted Masons, will be held at the 
Masonic Temple, 910 South Market Street, Mechanicsburg, PA 17055, on Monday evening, De-
cember 2, 2024, at 7:30 p.m.

Sincerely and Fraternally, 
Brother Robert E. McCaleb, III 
Worshipful Master



 

 

Brothers, 

One of the great benefits of Free Masonry is the fellowship amongst brothers.  To this end, 
we the three Masonic golf clubs in the Harrisburg area hope you would consider playing golf 
in one or all the clubs.  The clubs are:  Consistory Golf Club, Zembo Shrine Golf Club and 
the Tall Cedars Golf Club.   If you are available and like to golf, please think about playing 
with us.  You need not be a member of these appendant Masonic bodies to participate, just 
be a Mason in good standing.  We use Callaway Handicap system and regardless of your 
skill level the computer program assigns a handicap for each round every time you play. 
There is always a chance to win, place and show.   Consistory Golf club plays at Rich Valley 
Golf Course the second Thursday for each month April until October, Zembo Golf Club plays 
at Dauphin Highlands on the third Wednesday of the month from April until September, and 
Tall Cedars Golf club plays the last Thursday of the month again from April until October 
with diNerent course each month. You are not required to play every month and can play as 
many times as convenient.  Your lodge Secretary will have detailed information for each club 
if you are interested.  

Zembo Golf Club - contact is Lee Stump 717-439-4561 (Cell) 

Consistory Golf Club - contact is Terry CoNman 717-576-2642 (Cell) 

Tall Cedar Golf Club - contact is Bob GriNith 717-215-4363 (Cell) 
tallcedarsgolfunit@gmail.com (email) 

Masonic Golf Clubs



Cumberland Valley Lodge No. 315

41 Stewart Place, Shippensburg PA 17257

First Thursday of each month at 7:30 p.m.

Worshipful Master: Brother Todd W. West
Website: http://lodge315.org/

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Cumberland-Valley-Masonic-Lodge-No-315-1386129258366656

Facebook Group: https://www.facebook.com/groups/1486480571653567

Ladies Night: August 17, 2024

Greetings from the East,

A Stated Meeting of Cumberland Valley Lodge No. 315, Free and Accepted Masons, will be held 
at the Masonic Temple, located at 41 Stewart Place, Shippensburg, PA, on Thursday, December 5, 
2024, at 7:30 p.m. Prior to the meeting, a Fellowship Meal will be served in the Social Hall at 6:30 
p.m., featuring a menu of roast turkey, mashed potatoes, corn, and pumpkin pie. The evening’s 
program will include the Open Installation of Officers ceremony.

Sincerely and Fraternally, 
Brother Todd W. West 
Worshipful Master



Big Spring Lodge No. 361

131 Centerville Road, Newville, PA 17241

Second Thursday of each month at 7:30 p.m.

Worshipful Master: Brother Phillip S. Hayslett
Website: http://bigspringlodgeno361.org/

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/bigspring361

Ladies Night: April 6, 2024

Greetings from the East,

A Stated Meeting of Big Spring Lodge, No. 361, Free and 
Accepted Masons, will be held at the Masonic Temple, 131 
Centerville Road, Newville, Pennsylvania, 17241, on Thurs-
day evening, December 12, 2024, at 7:30 p.m.

Fraternal Greetings,
Brother Phillip S. Hayslett
Worshipful Master



Mt. Pisgah Lodge No. 443

Third Floor, Truist Bank, Greencastle, PA 17225

Third Thursday of each month at 7:30 p.m.

Worshipful Master: Brother Robert E Brindle, PM
Website: https://mtpisgah443.org/

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Mount-Pisgah-Lodge-No-443-668433266645074

Ladies Night: November 23, 2024

Greetings from the East,

A Stated Meeting of Mt. Pisgah Lodge No. 443, Free and Accepted Masons, held a meeting at the 
Masonic Temple located on the Third Floor of the Truist Bank, Greencastle, PA 17225, on Thurs-
day evening, December 19, 2024, at 7:30 p.m.

Sincerely and Fraternally,
Brother Robert E Brindle, PM
Worshipful Master



Acacia Lodge No. 586

33 West Main St, Waynesboro, PA 17268

Third Friday of each month at 7:30 p.m.

Worshipful Master: Brother William W. Wepking, PM
Website: http://acacia586.org/

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/acacia586/

Ladies Night: September 14, 2024

Fraternal Greetings,

	A Stated Meeting of Acacia Lodge 586, Free and Accepted Masons will 
be held at the Masonic Temple at 33 West Main St, Waynesboro, PA 17268, 
on Friday, December 20, 2024 at 7:30 P.M. We hope to see you there.

On November 2nd Brethren from Acacia Lodge gathered at the local 
Save-a-lot in order to collect food goods donated both from Lodge mem-
bers as well as the public. The event was a huge success as the non-per-
ishable items practically filled a truck bed. On the following Monday a 
couple brothers gathered to transport the goods to “The Lunch Place”, a 
local facility which feeds the homeless and those in need of a meal.

Fraternal Greetings,
Brother William W. Wepking, PM
Worshipful Master



Mount Zion Lodge No. 774

311 N Second St, McConnellsburg , PA   17233

Second Monday of each month at 7:30 p.m.

Worshipful Master: Brother John A. Daniels, PM
Ladies Night: April 10, 2024

From the Secretaries desk,

November  11
Mt. Zion lodge enjoyed firehouse burgers before the meeting, this has been a long running Nov. 

tradition for many, many years,carried on by bro. Michael Glenn. At our meeting we nominated 
and elected our slate of officers to serve the lodge for 2025. We then recognized the veterans in 
attendance,  and thanked them for their service.

December  9  7:30 PM
A stated meeting will be held where we will install the 2025 elected officers in an open installa-

tion ceremony , a first for Mt. Zion.

Refreshments will be served  after the meeting by Eastern Star. All are welcome

December 16   7 PM
An extra meeting will be held to confer the Master Mason’s degree upon David Byers. All Master 

Masons are welcome.

Fraternal Greeting,
John A. Daniels, PM
Worshipful Master



Pennsylvania Lodge of Research

Semi-Annual Meetings at Various Locations

Worshipful Master: Brother Richard F. Muth
https://palodgeofresearch.org/

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/92580616988

Greetings from the East,

The Pennsylvania Lodge of Research is a unique occurrence in the his-
tory of the Grand Lodge of Pennsylvania, as this is the first Lodge con-
stituted within our Jurisdiction solely for the purpose of Masonic study. 
The Pennsylvania Lodge of Research holds only two Stated Meetings each 
year, with Special Meetings to be held at the discretion of the Worship-
ful Master. Meetings are held at various Masonic sites throughout the 
Commonwealth. No Craft Degrees are conferred. The elected Worshipful 
Master does not receive “the Word of the Chair,” nor does he become a 
voting member of the Grand Lodge.

A stated meeting of the Pennsylvania Lodge of Research is to be held on 
Saturday, December 14, 2024, at the Valley of Harrisburg, 2701 North 3rd 
Street Harrisburg, PA 17110, beginning at 10:00 AM. 

Speakers are: Bro. George R. Haynes, PM, Fellow of the PA Lodge of Research. Topic: Craft Free-
masonry in England and the Appendant Orders. Bro. Robert E. Burtt, PM. Topic: The Masonic 
Jurisprudence of Roscoe Pound. Additional information (including about the luncheon; sign-ups 
for the luncheon due by December 1) available at: https://palodgeofresearch.org/meetings/

Membership is open to all Master Masons who are members of Lodges recognized by the Grand 
Lodge of Pennsylvania. To become a member of the Pennsylvania Lodge of Research please use 
this link to download a petition. The joining fee is $75, and dues are $25 per year. Both fee and 
dues (a total of $100) must accompany the completed petition. 	

Questions regarding membership can be emailed to: Lodge.of.Research@pagrandlodge.org. 
Completed petitions should be sent along with the membership fee to the Secretary, at:

Bro. Michael L Moran, Secretary
Attn: Lodge of Research
c/o The Grand Lodge of Pennsylvania, F. & A.M.
1 North Broad Street
Philadelphia, PA 19107

Sincerely and Fraternally,
Christopher D. Rodkey, WM
Pennsylvania Lodge of Research



Job’s Daughters

Bethel 16, Chambersburg, Pa.
Delaney Stains, Honor Queen 

Meets 2nd and 4th Sundays at George Washington Lodge #143

Bethel 19, Mechanicsburg, Pa.
Janeese Hawkins, Honor Queen 

Meets 1st and 3rd Sundays at Eureka-West Shore Lodge #302

Greetings from Pennsylvania Job’s Daughters,

The Daughter’s recently held their Jurisdictional Bethel Weekend November 15-17 at Patton 
Campus in Elizabethtown. The theme was Friendsgiving. The girls participated in a 5k Turkey 
Trot for HIKE, flag football, shared a Thanksgiving dinner and meeting with Supreme JDI Official 
Visit.  A lot of fun was had by all.  

Looking forward to 2025  we have our annual Volleyball Weekend January 3-5 at Patton Cam-
pus.  Our annual Jurisdictional Guardian council fundraiser on January 25 at the York Masonic 
Center. Get out those ink dabbers and come join us for Vendor Bingo!  There will be cool prizes 
and food.  Help Support Job’s Daughters and enjoy a fun afternoon of Bingo and fellowship.  See 
flyer for details.



Our Miss Job’s Daughter Scholarship pageant will be held on Saturday, April 5 in Elizabethtown. 
Our current Miss Job’s Daughters is Delaney Stains, who is also the current Honored Queen of 
Bethel 16 Chambersburg. Scholarship donations received by February 1st will be listed in the eve-
nings program on April 5th. Attached are the levels of sponsorships. 

If you know of a young lady between the age 10 to 19 looking for a fun Masonic youth group to 
join we are always accepting petitions for membership.  We have two bethels in District 3, Bethel 
16 in Chambersburg and Bethel 19 in Mechanicsburg. As a Mason you are always invited to attend 
our meeting. Bethel 16 meets at the George Washington Lodge on the second and fourth Sunday. 

Bethel 19 meets the first and third Sunday at the Eureka-West Shore Lodge. 

Fraternally,
Gregory R Culp 
PA Associate Jurisdictional Guardian
Acacia Lodge # 586 Waynesboro
717-752-8069



Widows Sons

Marked & Hewn - Chambersburg 
President Rich “Meat” Kline - Meets Second Sunday of each month at 3:00 PM 

Temple Guard - Carlisle/Mechanicsburg
President Russ “Scooter” Miller - Meets First Sunday of the month at 10:00 AM 

 
Website: https://pawsmra.org 

Greetings from the Widows Sons,

Even though the summer has ended, and riding season 
is winding down, the Widows Sons is not dormant. With 
many charity rides planned by many of the state chapters 
and our annual fall gathering held in October, we are still 
very busy spreading Freemasonry though the motorcy-
cling community.

The upcoming year is already shaping up to be a busy one 
for the Widows Sons. The 2025 Grand Master Ride is well 

into the planning stage and will be held August 1 - 3, 2025, in the Reading, Pa. area.

If you ride a street legal motorcycle, have an MC endorsement on your license, and are a Master 
Mason, you can be a part of the Widows Sons. Please visit our state website at https://pawsmra.
org/

Sincerely and Fraternally,
Russ “Scotter” Miller, PM
President, Temple Guard Chapter

Sincerely and Fraternally,
Rich “Meat” Kline, PM
President, Marked & Hewn Chapter
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